

CHESTERFIELD COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT

BOARD OF EDUCATION

REGULAR SESSION

SEPTEMBER 12, 2016
PRESENT – BOARD MEMBERS:
Mr. James N. Sweeney, Chairman; Mr. Jamie D. Wayne, Vice-Chairman; Eric G. Dusa, Secretary; Dr. Wayne Chapman; Mr. Darin M. Coleman; Mr. Wesley R. Miles; Chad L. Vick; and Mr. William B. Watson 
ABSENT – BOARD MEMBER:
Mrs. Kimberly T. Burch

PRESENT – STAFF:
Goodwin, Anderson, Willard, Folsom, Price, Haile, Hamilton, Hammond, Hoffman, Hough, Rogers, Stubbs, Wallace and Brown 
MEDIA:
Robert Monnie, The Link

VISITORS:
State Forestry Representatives Justin Smith and Stephanie Meetz; and Area Citizens 

  I.
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Sweeney at 5:00 p.m. at Chesterfield High School.
 II.   
Agenda Approval:  Mr. Vick moved, seconded by Mr. Dusa and carried unanimously, to approve the agenda as presented.

III.
Executive Session/Return to Open Session:  Upon a motion by Mr. Wayne and second by Mr. Vick, the board entered executive session to discuss personnel matters pertaining to employee hirings, compensation, terminations, and resignations and legal matters.  The board returned to open session upon a motion by Mr. Coleman and second by Mr. Vick.
IV.
Pledge of Allegiance/Moment of Silence:  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Long Middle student Jeremy Alan Wallace.  A moment of silence was observed in memory of 9/11 Patriot Day.  
 V.
Reception of Visitors:  Chairman Sweeney welcomed visitors, media, Sheriff’s Department representative, District Teacher of the Year Tracy Hatcher, parents, students, teachers, principals, and administrative staff.          
VI.
Approval of Minutes:  Mr. Dusa moved, seconded by Dr. Chapman and carried unanimously, to approve minutes of the August 8, 2016 board meeting.

VII.
Special Recognitions:  State Forestry representatives Justin Smith and Stephanie Meetz presented  Superintendent Goodwin  and  Chairman Sweeney a  check  in  the  amount  of


$424,651.41 in lieu of property taxes on the land.  The amount represents 25% of the Sandhills State Forest revenues.  Mr. Sweeney thanked the Forestry Commission for their partnership with the school district.


District administrators Folsom and Hough presented certificates to the following students:  Duke TIP Scholar – Dillon Burr, Chesterfield-Ruby Middle; and PASS Perfect Scorer – Jeremy Alan Wallace, Long Middle.  Chairman Sweeney congratulated these students on their accomplishments.


Executive Director Haile presented a plaque to Billy Hogge, Business Operations and Project Manager for Screwmatics of Pageland, in appreciation for the industry’s efforts in improving workforce readiness through its summer youth apprenticeship program.


Dr. Haile also presented a plaque to CCSD Superintendent Goodwin who was recently selected as the 2016 SC Outstanding Career and Technology Education Superintendent.
VIII.
Board Comments:  Board member Wayne noted that McBee Elementary has received positive feedback for switching to a program called “Remind” which sends homework assignments, dates and other messages directly to parents via text.  He also recognized Plainview Elementary for having 106 students participate in Summer Reading Fun Day on September 8.  Mr. Miles announced that Pageland Elementary recently held its Title I meeting and “What to Expect” parenting sessions.  Mr. Dusa recognized Cheraw Primary teachers Tish Hitesman, Aleisha Ainsworth, and Brandie Rivers for receiving various Donors Choose grants for their classrooms, as well as teachers Holly Rivers and Lauren Watson who each received $1000 Walmart Community Grants.  Mr. Dusa noted that Cheraw Intermediate teacher Demi Bumbaco also received a Donors Choose grant.      Dr. Chapman reported that Long Middle had a successful Title I/Open House, and the school is working on literacy efforts through a Book Battle program and an upcoming Book Fair.  Mr. Watson congratulated Jamison Hillian, a Chesterfield High junior, who tried out and was selected for 1st Chair Oboe with the Charlotte Junior Symphony and will perform at Carnegie Hall in June.  Mr. Coleman expressed appreciation for the following donations to New Heights Middle:  1) Tim Griffin of the Griffin Scholarship Organization donated two flutes to the band program, 2) Pastor Sellers and the congregation of the Jefferson Church of God donated Kleenex, pencils, paper and other classroom supplies, and 3) Conbraco Industries employees donated “School Tools.”     Mr. Vick announced that Ruby Elementary, as part of the Olweus bullying prevention kickoff, had a visit from hometown hero, Christian Stokes, who is a professional softball player, as well as the Columbia Marionette Theatre that shared their anti-bullying puppet show.  
    IX.  
Financial Report:  Chief Financial Officer Willard presented the monthly financial reviews for July and August.  
     X.
Personnel Report:  Upon a motion by Mr. Vick and second by Mr. Coleman, the board unanimously approved the attached Personnel Exhibits A-E as recommended by Assistant Superintendent Anderson.      
   XI.  Curriculum Report:  Executive Director Folsom, in reviewing the curriculum report, noted that PALS for 4K and DRA2 for 5K will continue as the state primary assessments.  Fall MAP testing has begun and will remain open until September 20 for 1st-8th grade students and some 9th graders.  Mrs. Folsom indicated that a new teacher orientation session was held August 8.  
 XII.    Superintendent’s Report: Upon a motion by Mr. Coleman, second by Dr. Chapman and carried, the board approved second reading and final approval of the attached revision of Board Policy IKAA, Tests and Examinations, by a vote of 7-1, with Mr. Vick opposed.
Mr. Vick moved, seconded by Mr. Coleman and carried unanimously, to approve second reading and final approval of the attached revision of Board Policy IKC, Valedictorian/Salutatorian Eligibility Criteria.
Superintendent Goodwin reported a smooth school opening.  He informed the board that October 10 will be a staff development day with no school for students.  Staff development will be scheduled in various locations, with Chesterfield High hosting World Language staff development.
XIII.   Chairman’s Comments:  Board members received a list of candidates who have filed for the five school board seats up for election in the November 8 general election.  
Chairman Sweeney reminded board members of the upcoming special session scheduled September 26 at 5:00 pm in the District Office Board Room.  Tentative agenda items include a classified salary study and reports on the future of 4K programs and dual credit/early college programs.  
Mr. Sweeney noted that the October 10 board meeting will be held at Palmetto Learning Center beginning with an executive session at 5:00 p.m. followed by the open session at 5:30.  Board members were asked to contact the superintendent’s office if they wish to attend the October 19-21 SCSBIT Risky Business Seminar in Myrtle Beach.  

In closing, Mr. Sweeney thanked Chesterfield High Principal Scott Radkin and his staff for hosting the meeting.     

XIV.
Adjournment:  Upon a motion by Mr. Vick and second by Mr. Dusa, the board adjourned at 6:07 p.m.
 XV.
Media Notification:  The media was previously notified of this school board meeting.
____________________________________        ______________________________________

____________________________________        ______________________________________

____________________________________        ______________________________________
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